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Discoloured Water – Frequently Asked Questions 
 

 
What should I do if I have discoloured water? 
 

Council recommends that residents run a house tap for several minutes to see if the water clears. Please 
contact Uralla Shire Council’s Customer Service Centre on 6778 6300 if your water continues to be discoloured. 
Council staff will then be deployed to flush water mains pipework to help remove the discoloured water in 
your area. After Council flushes the pipes in the street, affected residents should flush discoloured water from 
the internal pipes on the property by running water through all of the taps until it is clear. 
 

Businesses and residents requiring a higher quality water for operations such as dentistry, food processing, 
brewing, or laundering, should consider additional treatments at their premises to ensure water is of a 
consistently acceptable and suitable quality. Installation of commercially available in-line filtration systems 
within the internal pipework of individual properties may be a worthwhile consideration. 
 

Council is unable to install additional treatment processes within private premises, as such facilities are the 
responsibility of the property owner or occupant. 
 
 

What do I do if my laundry is stained? 
 

Citric acid can assist in the removal of iron and manganese stains in the event of laundry being affected by 
discoloured water. Citric acid is available commercially and can be found at most supermarkets. Laundry should 
not be allowed to dry as this may set the stain. Do not apply bleach. 
 

Council cannot reimburse residents or businesses for stained clothing or linen. 
 
 

Why does my water look dirty? 
 

Water discolouration is caused by iron and manganese oxides which accumulate in the water supply network. 
The “dirty water” event can be triggered by a surge in pressure, break in the mains, or caused by ground 
movement or vibrations. Often the iron and manganese oxide particulates are mobilised with no apparent cause.  
 

This phenomena occurs in Uralla and Bundarra and many other town water supplies because dissolved iron 
and manganese occurs naturally in the raw water supply. Water treatment processes at the Uralla and 
Bundarra water treatment plants are unable to completely remove the iron and manganese present in the 
water. These low levels of iron and manganese in the water supply do not pose any health risk. 
 
 

For more information, please contact Council’s Customer Service Centre on (02) 6778 6300 or email 
council@uralla.nsw.gov.au. 
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